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FDRAG Contact List
	USA


	Jojo Farr

Director

610 Longwood Drive

Rockville, Maryland  20850 USA
	240-505-1429

jojo.farr@gmail.com

	Greece

and Holland
	Geesje De Jong
Moderator
Kalari 30, 15452 Paleo Psyckiko, Athens, Greece
	0030-210-6749218
geesjedejong@yahoo.com

	Switzerland
	Karin Elsea 

Moderator

PO Box 5957, 1002 Lausanne, Switzerland
	0041-78-677-2965
karinelsea2001@yahoo.com

	Germany
	Tanja Blume

Am Steinbuegelweg4, 76706,  Dettenheim

	+71-5380-954
Tanja_equimed@yahoo.com

	USA
	Hannah Floyd

Oversight

Starke, Florida
Can be contacted about places to stay, visiting etc.
	904-964-7303
hannahfloyd@hotmail.com

	England
	Jo Gibbs 

90 Rayne Road, Braintree, Essex, CM7 2QP  UK
	01376 325589
gibbs_jo@hotmail.com
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WORKING TO MAINTAIN AND IMPROVE LIVING CONDITIONS ON DEATH ROW IN FLORIDA




















The Upcoming Holidays


Your holiday wishes will be included in the next newsletter #22, due out in early December. 


If you want to send anyone a message, 


Send it along to us as soon as possible.





Let us know if you would like to have some blank cards for the holidays and how many. 





We will also publish a newsletter in early February that includes your Valentine messages. 








FDRAG NEWSLETTER


PUBLISHED BY FDRAG


VOLUME #21 – October 2008





The personal opinions of our guest writers do not necessarily reflect the opinions of FDRAG or its members.





Legal News Analysis (and some Nonsense), Karin Elsea





A notice of appearance Section 27.711(a). Attorney Marc Olive challenged this cap and his case went to the Florida Supreme Court which ruled that courts can raise the limit of $2,500 in the case of extraordinary or unusual circumstances. � HYPERLINK "http://www.floridasupremecourt.org/decisions/pre2004/ops/sc00-317.pdf" �Olive v. Maas�, 811 So.2d 644, 654 (Fla. 2002) ("Olive I"). 








Eager Florida legislators simply drafted new legislation that made it illegal to spend more than the set $2500 §27.7002 and thus Olive II was decided – that is once the case made its 2nd way to the Florida Supreme Court which ruled in the Mark Olive’s favor (your favor as it allows more money to spend on your defense).





The court held that that ‘a mandatory fee cap interferes with the right to counsel in that: (1) It creates an economic disincentive for appointed counsel to spend more than a minimum amount of time on the case; and (2) It discourages competent attorneys from agreeing to a court appointment, thereby diminishing the pool of experienced talent available to the trial court..





3) Playing your music too loud: Be sure to use your head-phones when listening to your radios and televisions or you might find yourself forced to listen to something totally different. A defendant in Ohio who was playing rap music too loudly faced a fine of $150. A bit steep for sure but the judge offered to lower to fee to $35 if the defendant listened to 20 hours of classical music (thus forcing him to listen to something he might not have chosen. (I believe that he lasted for 45 minutes and then decided he would rather pay the fine!).





A few positive rulings out of the Florida Supreme Court as the end of the year approaches and a bit of nonsense.


Juror objectives – male/female.





Anthony Welsch was given a new penalty phase hearing. Before the start of the trial, the state objected (used a peremptory challenge) to a female juror. The prosecution was asked to provide a reason for the strike that was not related to the juror’s sex (to provide a gender-neutral reason for the strike), did not and the trial court decided, that as other women had already been accepted as jurors a non-gender reason for the strike did not have to be provided.





One cannot simply object to a juror because he is a man or because she is a woman. For further guidelines concerning the use of peremptory challenges (challenges used in order to refuse to seat a juror) refer to Melbourne v State 679 So. 2nd 759 (1996). For example, in Carillo v State, 962 So. 2nd 1013 (2007) the Supreme Court ruled that the statement, “I object, he is a man. She wants to get more women on the jury”, reason enough to ask for an explanation of the strike.





2)  Making sure your attorney is paid adequately: As some of you know the state pays private attorney to represent death row prisoners in post-conviction proceedings � HYPERLINK "http://www.leg.state.fl.us/Statutes/index.cfm?App_mode=Display_Statute&Search_String=&URL=Ch0027/SEC710.HTM&Title=-%3e2008-%3eCh0027-%3eSection%20710" \l "0027.710" �Section 27.710, Fla. Stat� specifically, however, it sets a limit (a cap) to the amount to be paid:   $100 per hour, up to a maximum of $2,500, for time expended "after accepting appointment and filing 








News from the outside











Since the last newsletter was published, Hannah Floyd made the decision to focus on other aspects of her life. We are all truly sorry to see her go and grateful to her for all of the time and attention that she gave to FDRAG, and to improving conditions














A recent DOC meeting


Hannah and I had the opportunity to meet with Secretary McNeil and Assistant Secretary Sapp.  We would like to thank them for taking a full hour out of their busy schedules. We began by introducing ourselves (sort of, well not really) and then raised a number of concerns and “wishes”.  We felt that the meeting was very productive and were very pleased to have been heard by them. We will keep you posted on any developments that come from the meeting.





We look forward to future meetings with thanks!








on the row. We had planned to include a special message from her to all of you, but she has been too busy to write it! We hope to have it for the next newsletter!. 


	I have taken over as the Director and promise to do my best to continue the FDRAG legacy. You have my word that I will try as best I can. I wish that I could promise more. I join a small but active and devoted group of advocates and am proud to work with them, and with you, to accomplish what we can.


Those of us who now move forward with the group want to take a close look at FDRAG and at what it does and what it could do. Then we need to decide how best to use the resources, both time and money to accomplish as much as possible. 


We ask for you help in this. What do you like best about the newsletter? What do you like best about what FDRAG does or doesn’t do? We can’t, obviously, promise that we can incorporate everything that comes to us by way of suggestion, but we do promise that we will consider everything, So let us know what you think.





Contacting FDRAG





We would like to thank everyone who has written to us over the last few months. If you want or need a reply to a letter that you send to FDRAG, please send a self-addressed stamped envelope or at least a stamp if you can. Please know that we do read all the letters that we receive, but we don’t necessarily reply to all of them. If your letter references a problem or issue that needs attention, we will put it on our list to monitor or for action. Thanks!





We wish you well.     Jojo Farr






































Book requests


We are having a bit of trouble with the book requests. Since publishing the last newsletter, we have received almost 30 requests, some even from guys who can’t read!! We have also heard from some guys that they never receive a book, and that doesn’t seem right. But times are really tight right now; we are tossing around ideas as to how to make the drawings workable and fair.  For now we have had to put this on hold. We apologize for that if you have any opinions or thoughts on what we can do, we would be happy to hear them.





Mail Bag





In this section of the newsletter we will share with you the mail that we have received about issues on the row.





Contacting FDRAG for help.


If there is a problem that you need or want FDRAG’s help with, let us know. If we hear from 1 person, we make a note of the issue and monitor it. If we hear from a few people, we put the issue on our action list. Please do not think that other people are writing about the issues for you. If there is something that is a problem or concern, you need to write to us.





We are working on all of the issues below, with the exception of the list of issues being monitored.





Yard balls are popping and not being repaired with the patches that were sent. 





The wings at night are really loud with officers talking on their rounds and doors banging. A lot of people are not able to get any sort of sleep and are suffering from sleep deprivation.


We hope that the situation is now better. Please keep us informed.  Also please let us know the name(s) of any correctional officer(s) involved.





Repair/replace is no longer allowed.





Canteen items available through Access could included better headsets, manual razors, CD players, better drawing pencils and larger bowls. 





Hobby craft items that were supposed to be allowed again are not yet available such as yarn and hooks.





List of issues being monitored.


The mail room is not sending rejection slips for refused/returned items.


Mats have been removed from the showers. 


The black boxes are still being used inside the facility.


The new fans being sold are not as good as the old ones, since they can’t be cleaned.


The screens have holes in them and the mosquitoes are a problem.


Food trays are not insulated.


Only 1 roll of toilet paper is provided per week.














What is FDRAG about?


The Florida Death Row Advocacy Group (FDRAG) is made up of the families and friends of death row inmates in Florida. We are devoted to working on maintaining and improving the lives of those on the row.


Anyone who is willing to work for basic human rights is welcome.





We need your help!!


FDRAG always looks to welcome new members and we really need your help.  There are a lot of things on our wish list to do, but we are very limited. We need people who can help us with projects, and we need money and stamps and anything that anyone can spare. Please let your friends and family know about us. No offer to help is too small!! Fill out the form below and send it to us, or contact us by e-mail or phone. Whether you can help with a little or a lot, please contact us by filling in the form below, or by sending an e-mail to us or by calling!! We appreciate anything that you can do.





If you are looking to become involved in anti-death penalty activities, we recommend that you join one of the excellent groups already up and running like FADP, CUADP or NAADP. Most of the members of FDRAG are active in anti-death penalty activities.











Florida Death Row Advocacy Group


www.FDRAG.org











Name (PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY)……………………………………………………..…


Address………………………………………………………………………………..…


Town and Zip……………………………………………………………………..…..…


Phone………………………………………………………………………………..……


E-mail……………………………………………………………………………………..


I want to help!


___ I would love to join FDRAG. Here is my yearly membership fee of $60.


___ I would love to help out with projects and can make a contribution of $____.


___ I would love to help with projects, but can’t help financially right now. Contact me!!


___ I don’t have time to help with projects right now, but I can make a donation of $ ___.





*** Note: FDRAG is not a not-for-profit. Donations are not tax deductible.


         


         Return to:


          FDRAG


C/o 610 Longwood Drive


Rockville, Maryland 20850 USA








June 28, 2008   New Chief Justice Quince becomes first black woman to head branch of state in Florida. She vows to continue push for reform of criminal-justice system   By Jim Ash     


FLORIDA CAPITAL BUREAU CHIEF








Florida's newest chief justice, praised for shattering racial and gender glass ceilings, wasted no time Friday setting a fresh agenda for the fourth largest court system in the nation. 


Chief Justice Peggy Quince, the first black woman to head any branch of Florida government, used her swearing in ceremony to call for a new commission to fight a widespread perception of unequal treatment in the courts.


"No one should come out of this court system feeling that they were treated unfairly," Quince said. "You may lose, but you should not feel that you were treated unfairly.” 


Quince vowed to continue a push by her predecessor to reform a criminal-justice system that spends $250 million a year housing defendants too mentally ill to stand trial.


"Our jails and prisons cannot continue to be the psychiatric hospitals that no longer exist," she said. Quince also issued a polite but firm warning to the Legislature and Gov. Charlie Crist, who was not in the audience. 


Steep budget cuts will force administrators to eventually accept only the most pressing cases, straining courts to the breaking point, Quince warned.


"We will have no other option in this state but to prioritize the cases that we will be able to handle," she said. 


The 60-year-old justice was a veteran prosecutor and appellate judge when former governors Lawton Chiles and Jeb Bush shared her appointment to the high court in 1998.


A crowd of about 500 well wishers packed the standing-room-only chambers and spilled into adjacent offices set up to handle the overflow. Friends, family and colleagues joked about her love for shopping and the nickname “Imelda" that she earned by amassing a large collection of shoes. 


A tribute by Quince's husband, Fred Buckine, who calls her his "black diamond," brought some audience members to tears.


"Justice is not elusive," he said. "If you do good, good will come to you. My wife does good and good has come to her."


























This is a portion of the 


rule regarding tobacco 


products. We include only 


the sections that relate to 


death row.





�HYPERLINK "https://www.flrules.org/gateway/ruleNo.asp?id=33-401.401" \t "ruleNo"�33-401.401�  Use of Tobacco Products.


(1) This rule establishes the tobacco products use policy for the Department of Corrections. For the purposes of this rule, “tobacco products” means items such as cigars, cigarettes, snuff, loose tobacco, or similar goods made with any part of the tobacco plant, which are prepared or used for smoking, chewing, dipping, sniffing, or other personal use.


(2)(a) Pursuant to Section 944.115, F.S., use of any tobacco products shall be prohibited in all indoor areas of any building or office within a state correctional facility except for employee housing on department grounds and inmate maximum security (death row) housing areas. Only unlighted tobacco product use shall be permitted in death row housing.


                              *************


(7) Inmates on death row shall be limited to purchase of 2 packages of tobacco products per week, and shall not exceed the possession limit of 2 packages. Inmates on death row shall not be allowed to possess lighters; lighting devices are available on the recreation yards. Inmates on death row at Union Correctional Institution shall be allowed to purchase cigarettes or smokeless tobacco. Inmates on death row at Florida State Prision and Lowell shall be allowed to purchase and possess smokeless tobacco products only.


(8) Tobacco cessation assistance shall be available to inmates to assist them in making a successful tobacco-free transition.


                          ***************


We are trying to resolve the difference in policy at UCI and FSP. In the meantime, is eveyone who wants tobacco cessation assitance being provided with it??











Mail Bag, con’t


List of issues being monitored….cont’d


A legal petition was filed to get CD’s available for purchase for such things as language studies and the GED.


Aramark food portions have been lowered from 3200 calories to 2100 calories in spite of the contract with Florida. 











October 2, 2008                                 Opinion: Death row realism


Do executions make us safer? San Quentin's former warden says no.  By Jeanne Woodford





As the warden of San Quentin, I presided over four executions. After each one, someone on the staff would ask, "Is the world safer because of what we did tonight?"





We knew the answer: No.





I worked in corrections for 30 years, starting as a correctional officer and working my way up to warden at San Quentin and then on to the top job in the state -- director of the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation. During those years, I came to believe that the death penalty should be replaced with life without the possibility of parole.





I didn't reach that conclusion because I'm soft on crime. My No. 1 concern is public safety. I want my children and grandchildren to have the safety and freedom to pursue their dreams. I know from firsthand experience that some people are dangerous and must be removed from society forever -- people such as Robert Lee Massie.





I presided over Massie's execution in 2001. He was first sentenced to death for the 1965 murder of a mother of two. But when executions were temporarily banned in 1972, his sentence was changed to one that would allow parole, and he was released in 1978. Months later, he killed a 61-year-old liquor store owner and was returned to death row.





For supporters of the death penalty, Massie is a poster child. Yet for me, he stands out among the executions I presided over as the strongest example of how empty and futile the act of execution is.





I remember that night clearly. It was March 27, 2001. I was the last person to talk to Massie before he died. After that, I brought the witnesses in. I looked at the clock to make sure it was after midnight. I got a signal from two members of my staff who were on the phone with the state Supreme Court and the U.S. attorney general's office to make sure there were no last-minute legal impediments to the execution. There were none, so I gave the order to proceed. It took several minutes for the lethal injections to take effect.





I did my job, but I don't believe it was the right thing to have done. We should have condemned Massie to permanent imprisonment -- that would have made the world safer. But on the night we executed him, when the question was asked, "Did this make the world safer?" the answer remained no. Massie needed to be kept away from society, but we did not need to kill him.





Why should we pay to keep him locked up for life? I hear that question constantly. Few people know the answer: It's cheaper -- much, much cheaper than execution.














I wish the public knew how much the death penalty affects their wallets. California spends an additional $117 million each year pursuing the execution of those on death row. Just housing inmates on death row costs an additional $90,000 per prisoner per year above what it would cost to house them with the general prison population.





A statewide, bipartisan commission recently concluded that we must spend $100 million more each year to fix the many problems with capital punishment in California. Total price tag: in excess of $200 million-a-year more than simply condemning people to life without the possibility of parole.





If we condemn the worst offenders, like Massie, to permanent imprisonment, resources now spent on the death penalty could be used to investigate unsolved homicides, modernize crime labs and expand effective violence prevention programs, especially in at-risk communities. The money also could be used to intervene in the lives of children at risk and to invest in their education -- to stop future victimization.





As I presided over Massie's execution, I thought about the abuse and neglect he endured as a child in the foster care system. We failed to keep him safe, and our failure contributed to who he was as an adult. Instead of spending hundreds of millions of dollars to kill him, what if we spent that money on


other foster children so that we stop producing men like Massie in the first place?





As director of corrections, I visited Watts and met with some ex-offenders. I learned that the prison system is paroling 300 people every week into the neighborhood without a plan or resources for success. 





How can we continue to spend more than $100 million a year seeking the execution of a handful of offenders while we fail to meet the basic safety needs of communities like Watts?





It is not realistic to think that Watts and neighborhoods like it will ever get well if we can't -- or won't -- support them in addressing the problems


they face.





To say that I have regrets about my involvement in the death penalty is to let myself off the hook too easily. To take a life in order to prove how much we value another life does not strengthen our society. It is a public policy that devalues our very being and detracts crucial resources from programs that could truly make our communities safe.


*********


Jeanne Woodford is the former director of the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation and the former warden of San Quentin State Prison.


/ / / / /


Steve Hall


shall@StandDown.org


www.StandDown.org
































World Currencies


Find and circle all of the world currencies that are hidden in the grid.�The remaining letters spell a secret message - a John Paul Getty quotation.





�














�
�
























A friendly hand


We receive a lot of requests for someone to write to. There isn’t a lot that we can do to help with that, but the good news is that the initial brief of the pen pal lawsuit was filed on August the 28th. It is exceptionally well written and the arguments are well supported. Let us hope that this will bring an end to the rule that prohibits pen pal ads.





Your family, friends and loved ones are welcome to call any of the above numbers if they have any questions at all about your situation and we will do what we can to help.





The information Packet


FDRAG has an information packet that was designed by its members to assist the families and friends of Death Row inmates with their transition into the Florida correctional system. We hope that the information contained in the packet will help others to avoid the frustrations and uncertainty that we experienced as we made our way through the rules and regulations of the system. 





If you have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact any of us from the list below. We are here to help you.














From: FDRAG


C/o 610 Longwood Drive


Rockville, Maryland 20850





To:








Case of the Missing O's


The letter "o" has been removed from the following words. Can you guess them all?


1) utdr     2) bnxius    3) drus    4) nlker   5) nmatpeia    6) ppsitin    7) rthdx   8) cckat  9) prtbell   10) vd





Grievances





Please send us copies of any requests or grievances that you file, informal or formal, about any of the issues that you bring to the attention of FDRAG. We need to see what is being filed. If you don’t have a duplicate copy, a handwritten “copy” will do. Also, if the incident involves a specific correctional officer, please provide their name.








New sections to the FDRAG Newsletter


FDRAG will devote a section of the newsletter to artwork, poems and other printable creations. 





            **************************


There will also be a permanent message board section, so anytime you need to send wishes, drop us a line. We will include them in the next newsletter to come out. 





            *************************


The Mail Bag, included for the first time in this newsletter, lists the issues that have been brought to our attention and that we are either working on, or monitoring.








The upcoming conversion to digital


There is a lot of concern about the upcoming conversion to digital TV. We have been advised by Assistant Warden Polhill that the institution has been taken care of the conversion requirements for all of the TV’s and that individual converter boxes are not necessary. In the next newsletter we will provide more details to assure everyone.


In the meantime, please don’t worry!





Answer to the Missing O’s


1) outdoor    2) obnoxious  3) odorous 


4) onlooker 5) onomatopoeia 6) opposition 


7) orthodox 8) cockatoo 9) Portobello 


10) voodoo
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